DEPARTMENT: Transportation

DEPARTMENT HEAD: Tomika Monterville, Director

COUNCIL DISTRICT IMPACTED: Citywide

SUBJECT: Briefing on Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability & Equity
(RAISE) Grant Application

SUMMARY:

Briefing on Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability & Equity (RAISE) Grant
Application

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

In July 2021, in partnership with Bexar County and the San Antonio River Authority (SARA), the
City submitted a RAISE grant application for $25 million to the United States Department of
Transportation (USDOT) for completion of the 7.1-mile Zarzamora Creek segment of the Howard
W. Peak Greenway Trail. This segment would connect the VIA Ingram Road Transit Center and
the SARA Westside Creeks Restoration project. Successful award of this grant will support the
City & County’s goals of completing the Howard W. Peak Greenway Trail system.

ISSUE:

This is a briefing only.

ALTERNATIVES:

This is a briefing only.

FISCAL IMPACT:

This is a briefing only.

RECOMMENDATION:

This is a briefing only.



